
Dear Parents/Carers, 

As we approach the end of term, I wanted to take the
opportunity to thank you again for your support. It has been a
long half term, but it has been bright because of our children
and their continued involvement in school, both in the
classroom and beyond. We have had many events to celebrate
and much to be proud of.  

I am particularly impressed with the children's dedication to
the allotment. Over the summer months and of course this
term, we have had some amazing diligent children and staff
tend to the allotment. I was lucky enough to sample the very
first strawberry; needless to say, it was absolutely delicious!
The team have grown some amazing vegetables which have
supported the school’s harvest celebrations this year. 

Thank you to all those who attended parents' evening on
Tuesday and Wednesday. Please remember that these times
are to inform you as parents/carers on the achievement and
progress of your child and to update you on how you can
support at home. If you have not yet managed to meet your
child's class teacher, please can I ask that you book in an
appointment as soon as possible.  

Have a lovely half term. The new term begins for all children
on Monday 4th November at 8:45am, as usual!  

Mrs Barker-Doe H
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Housekeeping & Reminders

  Uniform Naming
Uniform - Please ensure that uniform, PE  kits, lunch boxes, water bottles and hats are

clearly labelled. Children do move around classrooms during the day and items are
sometimes left in the wrong class.

Lost Property
Lost property is located in the school office and should be checked regularly. Due to the

volume of lost property, items are disposed of on a fortnightly basis.
 Signing your child in

The school day starts at 8:45am. If you need to bring your child in through the office,
please can you ensure you always sign them in on the system. The office team are happy

to provide assistance if required.
Absence Guidance

Sickness - If your child is absent from school due to them being unwell, please can you
either phone or email school before 9:30am, to let us know.
Appointments - Where possible please try to arrange dentist, doctor, and optician
appointments outside of the school day. Where this is not possible, please ensure you
either phone or email school to let us know in advance, and to order a hot dinner option, if
required. Hot dinners MUST be ordered by 9:30am.
Holiday Requests - If your child will be absent from school due to a family event or holiday,
please complete the ‘Absence Request‘ from, which can be found on the school website
under the ‘Parent Info‘ tab.

Medication 
Please follow the below process for medication:

Pass the medication directly to either the school office or your child‘s class teacher. 
Send an email to admin@calton.sandmat.uk informing them of the medicine’s name,
required dosage and the time it is needed.

We kindly request, that you NEVER leave medication in your child’s school bag.
Collection Arrangements

If your child is being picked up by another parent family member or friend, you need to
contact the school office and provide a password. 

SCHOOL NOTICES & KEY DATES

Parent Pay
Please remember to regularly check your
child‘s Parent Pay account for dinners and

educational trips. 

If you are unsure of your login details,
please contact the school office for

assistance.

PE Kit

KS1 - Children should bring their PE Kit
into school at the start of each term. The
kit will then stay in school until the end
of each term.
 
KS2 - Children should attend school on
their PE day, wearing their PE Kit. PE days
can be found on eSchools under your
child’s class. 



Key Dates
2024/25 Academic Year 

04/11/24 - Start of Term 2
11/11/24 - Anti-bullying week
13/11/24 - Individual & Sibling School Photos
29/11/24 - Year 3 Christmas Experience
11/12/24 - Reception Nativity
12/12/24 - 1/2 Christmas Performance
13/12/24 - 1/2 Christmas Performance
17/12/24 - Pre-School Nativity
18/12/24 - Christmas Dinner Day
20/12/24 - Last day of Term 2

06/01/25 - Inset Day (School closed to children).
07/01/25 - Start of Term 3
24/01/25 - Young Voices Performance 
31/01/25 - Topaz Class Assembly
03/02/25 - Children’s Mental Health Week
03/02/25 - Year 6 School Nurse Height & Weight Check
07/02/25 - Emerald Class Assembly
13/02/25 - Last day of Term 3
I04/02/25 - Inset Day (School closed to children).

24/02/25 - Start of Term 4
27/02/25 - International Mother Language Day
28/02/25 - Sapphire Class Assembly
07/03/25 - Diamond Class Assembly
14/03/25 - Amethyst Class Assembly
21/03/25 - Ruby Class Assembly
28/03/25 - Indigo Class Assembly
04/04/25 - Orange Class Assembly
10/04/25 - Last day of Term 4
11/04/25 - Inset Day (School closed to children).

28/04/2025 - Start of Term 5
02/05/25 - Turquoise Class Assembly
09/05/25 - Magenta Class Assembly
16/05/25 - Green Class Assembly
23/05/25 - Red Class Assembly
23/05/25 - Last day of Term 5

02/06/2025 - Start of Term 6
06/06/25 - Purple Class Assembly
24/06/25 - Non Competitive Sports Day
18/07/25 - Last day of Term 6 & 2024/25 Academic Year
21/07/25 - Inset Day (School closed to children).





Reading cafés are an opportunity for you to come into school and read
with your child in a comfy and calm environment. There will be lots of
books available and a snack will be provided.

Writing cafés are an opportunity for you to spend time with your child in
their classroom and to see what writing is all about at Calton. A writing
stimulus will be provided and you can spend time with your child
enjoying writing a calm and exciting environment.

Reading & Writing Café Dates:

Pre-school
Reading café – Thursday 23rd January 2025
Writing café – Thursday 22nd May 2025
 
Reception
Reading café – Wednesday 5th February 2025
Writing café – Wednesday 18th June 2025
 
Year 1/2
Reading café - Wednesday 29th January 2025
Writing café - Wednesday 21st May 2025
 
Year 3/4
Reading café – Thursday 27th March 2025 
Writing café – Thursday 19th June 2025
 
Year 5/6
Reading café – Monday 25th November 2024
Writing café – Thursday 30th January 2025

The reading cafe's will take place in the halls and writing cafes in the
classrooms from 9-10am. If you are planning to attend please come to
the school office where a member of staff will come to meet you.

Reading & Writing Café



  Parent 

Pre-School have had a wonderful start to the school year. We have welcomed
lots of new families to our setting and the children are settling in with
confidence and making new friends. 

We have received fantastic feedback from our children, parents and carers
about our new location within the main school – do come and visit us if you
are interested in a space for your child. 

Pre-School

The first of our popular parent stay-
and-play sessions took place recently
with Fiona from “Cookery Doodle Doo”
making Super Doodle Noodles with
children and their parents. 

This is a brilliant opportunity for
parents to spend quality time with their
child doing something a bit different
that can then be recreated at home.

Lots of special memories were made
and the children surprised their parents
and themselves by how much they
enjoyed eating the noodles.

Parent Stay and Play

This was also a great opportunity
for the children to develop their
fine motor skills. Lots of our
children are learning to use
scissors at the moment so snipping
up spring onions and peppers was
great practice!



We have also used a range of

tools and techniques to explore

making dots and patterns. The

children have used sponges,

brushes, toothbrushes and finger

painting. 

This term we have been exploring spots and dots. The artist we have been
learning about is Yayoi Kusama – sometimes known as the princess of polka
dots! 

We have been inspired by her sculpture (below) and have recreated it with
junk modelling. This took the children the whole week and they loved
adding different components and then making it spotty at the end. We think
there is a real likeness from our little artists!



We have tried our hands at a new printing technique. The children painted
colours onto tin foil and discussed how the colours mixed and blended.
They then used fingers to mark on dots and circles. 

Finally, they lay a piece of card over the paint and pressed down; which
when lifted revealed an imprint of their marks which was fascinating for
the children. We sang a song about circles as we painted to remind
children that they were round, with no corners. 

We have been noticing the weather get colder and more rainy and we
have been talking about Autumn. This week we had a delivery of some
pumpkins and the children set to work cleaning off all the mud. We
spoke about the pumpkins coming from the farmers field and being on
the tractor’s trailer. 

The pumpkins have been a real interest to the children all week – they
have cleaned them; painted them; made them sparkly with glitter;
played with them in the water tray…..and then started all again!



Finally we must celebrate how well the children are getting on with our
new routine of toothbrushing every morning. This is a great time to talk
about oral health and to think about looking after our bodies. 

Lots of parents have said how this has also helped with toothbrushing
battles at home so a great success all round. 

Next term we will be observing as Autumn
turns into Winter. We wonder if the children
will get the opportunity to experience snow
this year. We will certainly look forward to
showing the children frost and ice and
thinking about animals which like the cold
and those who don’t! 

This will be supported with picture books
including “I definitely don’t like Winter” by
Fiona Barker, which provoke more
discussion about how we are all different
and like different things. 

Next Term

Housekeeping
Please can parents and
carers ensure that water
bottles, coats and bags all
have names on them.

We would be grateful if
any spare clothes lent to
children can be washed
and returned, as we are
now running very low. 



Start your
child’s Calton
journey at our
Pre-School 

Limited 
spaces 
available – 
contact us to 
arrange a 
visit. 

Get in touch to find out more or to
add your child to our waiting list: 

preschool@calton.sandmat.uk 

01452 527689 

mailto:preschool@calton.sandmat.uk
mailto:preschool@calton.sandmat.uk


RECEPTION CLASS NEWS

Our theme this term has been ‘All About Me’, and wow what a term it has been!

We are so proud of the children and how well they have settled into school life.
They have really developed their independence when hanging up their coats
and putting their belongings away; most importantly doing so with smiles on
their faces. It has been wonderful to see new friendships blossom and to see
the children really begin to get stuck into school life. Thank you so much to the
families for being prompt in the playground and supporting your children with
walking into school independently.

In our PE sessions this term we have been
following a new scheme called ‘Real PE’, which
has a focus on the key fundamental skills of PE.
Following this scheme has taught us how to
balance and use our footwork to travel around
the hall. We really enjoyed moving around like
we were on a bicycle and travelling like a
captain pirate. 

We have also been working really hard on being
able to independently to take off and put on our
shoes. 

During our outdoor time we have loved playing
football, catch, climbing on the big tyre, and
using the balance bikes.

Physical Education

We have been getting to know our school environment and enjoyed a
tour of our school. We have also been talking about the changing
seasons. We have discussed what we might hear, see, and smell outside.
Some of us commented on changes we noticed, such as how some leaves
are starting to fall off the trees.

Understanding the World



This term we have began Read Write Inc
(RWI) phonics and we have been learning all
of our Set 1 sounds. These are the single
sounds (m, a, s, d, t, i, n, p, g, o, c, k, u, b, f, e,
l, h, r, j, v, y, w, z, x). 

We have also been learning how to orally
blend. For example, blending sounds to say a
word, c-a-t, cat. Some of us have now begun
reading simple CVC words (sit, dog, hat).
After half term, we will be set into ability
groups for our phonics sessions.
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In Literacy, we have been reading lots of stories about
starting school. 

We have been working on holding our pencils with the
correct grip and using them with good control. We have
done lots of fine motor activities to help with this,
including using tweezers. We have been working on
recognising our names during self-registration every
day. We have been mark making at every opportunity
using lots of resources; big chalks on the playground,
magic pencils in the air, writing in paint, and sand. We
have also been applying our phonics to different
activities. We have been reading and writing simple
words.

Li
te

ra
cy



We follow the White Rose scheme for our Maths learning. We have been
working on the following units: match, sort and compare and talk about
measure and patterns. During our match, sort compare unit we have
been matching objects and pictures, identifying sets, exploring sorting
techniques, creating sorting rules and comparing amounts. 

During the unit talk about measure and patterns we have been looking
at size, weight and capacity. We have also focused on repeating patterns,
continuing them and creating our own. 

Mathematics

We have really focused on building
relationships and getting settled into
school life. We have made our own set
of class rules and these are on display
to remind us. We have become
familiar with the routines of the
school day and use a visual timetable
to help us know what we are doing
each day. 

We have begun to look at the school
values and STARS ethos. We have also
looked at the zones of regulation and
we know about the display we have in
class. We talked about how we might
feel if we are blue, red, yellow or
green. The Colour Monster story
helped us with this.
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We enjoy using our creative tables in our classrooms
daily. We have explored lots of creative resources
including, paint, playdough, scissors, glue, crayons, felt
tips and lots more. We created our front covers for our
learning journeys. 

You will have seen these at parents evening. We had to
look carefully at ourselves to add details to our drawings
of ourselves and we selected the colours needed for our
school uniform.

Next term we will be moving on to our new theme of ‘Let’s Celebrate’. During
this theme we will be learning about lots of different celebrations including
Christmas. We can’t wait to perform our nativity to you all.

 In Literacy we will be continuing with our phonics learning and working on our
application of the sounds we have learnt when reading and writing. In
Mathematics we will be focusing on numbers 1-5. We will also be looking at 2D
shapes, in particular circles, triangles, and shapes with 4 sides.

Next Term

We have been talking lots and lots this term.
Talk is vitally important as our
communication skills form the foundation
for everything else, we learn in school. We
have had lots of circle times to introduce
ourselves and to talk about our favourite
toys, where we live, our likes and dislikes,
our hobbies, our families.

Communication & Language

Expressive Art & Design



 

This term we have begun to look at several fairy
tale stories including, ‘Goldilocks and the Three
Bears’, ‘Goldilocks and the Three Crocodiles’ and
‘Jack and the Beanstalk’. We have looked at
nouns and adjectives, and used them in our
writing to create character descriptions. 

Last week, our teacher discovered giant
footprints on the playground. We had to think
about who it might have been. We came up with
lots of ideas including trolls, gorillas, giants, and
many more creatures. We used the children’s
ideas to create extended noun phrases, in our
writing, to make the characters more interesting!

Eventually we found that the footprints were left
by a giant and began to read ’Jack and the
Beanstalk’. We talked about the verbs used in the
story and acted out some of the verbs in groups,
to see if we could guess the action. The children
really enjoyed this activity. They then created
their own lists of verbs. 

YEAR 1 & 2 CLASS NEWS

All classes have settled in well and are enjoying being back in school. The
children have made some lovely friendships and we look forward to seeing
them all flourish throughout the year. 
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Year 2

Over the past few weeks we have
enjoyed further developing our place
value knowledge. We have been
learning how to count forwards and
backwards to 100, represent 2- digit
numbers using tens and ones and to  
compare and order numbers, using the
vocabulary ‘less than’, ‘greater than’
and ‘equal to’. 

We are now focusing on addition and
subtraction, which we will be covering
over the last few weeks of term. 

Science
The children have enjoyed being scientists, exploring
different materials around the school and finding out what
objects are made from. 

We carried out an experiment in which we wrapped a
Gingerbread man in different materials to see which
material would be the best to stop the Gingerbread from
getting soggy! We used stop watches to record the time. We
were super amazed that the plastic bag kept the
Gingerbread man dry even though it had been immersed in
water all night.

Mathematics
Year 1 

We have been busy consolidating our
understanding of place value within
10, where we’ve explored sorting and
counting objects, counting forwards
and backwards as well as comparing
numbers using the vocabulary less
than, greater than and equal to. 

We have also begun looking at the
part, part whole model to help us
add numbers together to create
simple fact families.

PS
HE

Our PSHE unit of work this term is called ‘Being Me in my Own
World’. We created our own class charter (set of rules) and drew
pictures of children following the school charter. We learned about
our rights and responsibilities and discussed the rewards and
consequences we have in school. 



 

 
 

 

 

Religious Education
In RE we have learnt about the Christening
service babies have in a Christian church.
We compared this with a Jewish baby
naming ceremony. 

We also looked at the wedding vows shared
in a Christian wedding and a Jewish
wedding. 

A
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T In Art we have been exploring mark making. We have had a go at

making different marks like; dotting, waves, hatching and cross

hatching. We have used these techniques to create texture in our

drawings of teddy bears and faces.

We have started learning about castles.
We have thought about how they were
homes for lots of people. We have
looked at the different features a castle
has and the range of jobs that people
needed to do in a castle.

History

We are planning a special
‘Castles Day’ where the children
will be able to complete an
activity in each YR1/2
classroom. More information
will follow next term. 

Castles Day - Term 2



 

 

 

 

 
We have lots of exciting things planned, as we lead up to the festive period. We
will be busy learning songs and practicing our lines ready for the Christmas
play, more information to follow. Purple and Orange class will have their turn
for Wilderness Explorers.
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In Geography we have been looking
at the United Kingdom and Great
Britain. We have learnt about the
countries that make up both of
these.

We have thought about the
similarities and differences
between them. 

We have been singing a song about
the continents and oceans in the
world and we have loved this! G
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This term we are focusing on
developing every child’s ability
to focus and stay on task. The
children will develop their
footwork and coordination and
practice balancing on one leg.
This will be achieved through
focused skill development
sessions, thematic stories and
games. 

In science, we have continued our
learning about living things and
their habitats. We have learned
about the range of animal diets and
constructed our own food chains. 

We have also investigated whether
different objects are alive, have
once been alive or have never been
alive. 

Next Term

Science

We have been learning a song called
‘Hands, Feet and Heart’ We have
enjoyed singing along, clapping
rhythms and playing glockenspiels.

Music



YEAR 3 & 4 CLASS NEWS

 

 

This term has been all about the ‘Groovy Greeks!’. We started this topic with a
fun filled topic day, involving dressing up, clay work, Olympics and labyrinths! 
The Year 4 children have also worked hard to learn songs and lines for a
Harvest Celebration at St Barnabas Church. 

Guided Reading
This term we have been
reading Beasts of Olympus
by Lucy Coats. We have
been reading and learning
all about Ancient Greek
mythical creatures and the
adventures of Demon, the
beast keeper! 

English
In English this term we have been
reading many Greek myths, including
Pandora’s Box, Theseus and the
Minotaur, Icarus and Daedulus and
Odysseus and the Cyclops. 

We took inspiration from these myths
and wrote our own myths, creating our
own beasts! We also went onto look at
myths in playscript format, such as
Greek Gods and Goddesses Bake-Off,
before writing our own scripts. We had
lots of fun acting them out in groups! 

This term we have been learning all about
Hinduism. We have explored the different
Gods and Goddesses. We have looked at
Brahma, Shiva and Vishnu, as well as
Samsara the cycle of life and death. We have
enjoyed learning about different cultures!

Religious Education



 

Mathematics

 

 

Year 4

Over this first term Year 4 have been
developing their understanding of
place value. This has involved being
able to place numbers on a number
line, round numbers to the nearest
multiple of 10, 100 and 1000 and to
understand, read and write numbers
as Roman Numerals. The children
have also been developing their
ability to add and subtract using
column method with multiple
exchanges. 

Year 3 

Year 3 have been looking at place
value of ones, tens and hundreds.
We have moved on to addition and
subtraction of 2 and 3 digit
numbers, crossing 10s and 100s. 

We have been learning how to line
up the digits using column addition
and subtraction. 
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Our unit of work in PSHE this term has been
called ‘Being me in my world’. This unit has
looked at how we fit into the world around us,
our rights, responsibilities and how to ensure
that we are a class team and the perfect
school citizen. We have also looked at rewards
and consequences in everyday life and
discussed what our favourite rewards are! 

We have been developing
our footwork skills in our
lessons, which also
included different ways of
moving and balancing. It
has been great fun!

Physical Education Science
This term we have been finding out about
the right types and amount of nutrition
that animals, including humans, need.
Animals cannot make their own food and
get nutrition from what they eat. 

We have also been learning about the
different skeletons and muscles that
animals have, which are important for
support, protection and movement.
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This term we have been deep diving into the lives and culture of the
Ancient Greeks. The children have been given the opportunity to
analyse key events in Greek history, including the rise of City-states
such as, Athens and Sparta. They have also been able to understand
the importance of Greek Democracy and how it has impacted todays
government systems. 

We explored the stages of Greek mythology by using evidence to
decide what elements of Theseus and the Minotaur were true. They
have also enjoyed discussing the evolution of the Olympic Games,
and how life in Ancient Greece is different from modern life. 

Fre
nch This term we have been reviewing

numbers to 20, greetings and
colours.

New topics include learning the
days and months of the year, the
names of school rooms and
classroom objects.
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Design Technology

This term we have been enjoying our drawing unit in art. We

started off seeing like an artist and understanding that art is

made up of lots of different shapes! We used our maths

knowledge of 2D shapes to held guide us with our drawings and

then built up our skills to be able to shade effectively and create

tonal and texture pictures. 

We also had lots of fun creating our own still life composition

with our peers and drawing what we have designed. 

We have been looking at
networks and systems, how
they work and finding the
input, process and output of
a device.

Computing

This term we have been looking at
biscuits! We have conducted some
market research and also created our
own basic biscuits. We then evaluated
the taste and texture, before moving
on to designing our own packaging.



 

 

Rehearsals have started for Year 5
who, along with the Young Voices
club, will be going to the
performance in January,  to sing as
part of the Young Voices Choir. We
are working hard on the songs and
looking forward to the experience,
which is fantastic!

Music

YEAR 5 & 6 CLASS NEWS

Year 5 and 6 have settled in well since September and are already
demonstrating some excellent learning.

Year 6 enjoyed their Residential trip to Condover Hall in the third week of
September; it is always a memorable trip and many of the children pushed
themselves to try new activities and overcome fears. We are so proud of them
all. Whilst they were away, Year 5 completed a unit on poetry and were tasked
with writing their own poems, which were entered into the Young Writer’s
Poetry competition. Many of the children’s poems were shortlisted to be
published in the book, which is a brilliant achievement, but all the children
worked hard on their poems - well done Year 5.

This term we have learnt the
song ‘Happy’ by Pharrell
Williams. We played xylophone
accompaniments and took part
in vocal exercises to develop
our voices. 

We have also been learning
about the inter-related
dimensions of music.

Young Voices

This term we are looking at materials and their
properties, along with learning about conductors and
insulators. We did an investigation using ice-pops
wrapped in different materials to determine the best
insulation – tinfoil, paper, fabric, cling film, or nothing.
Which do you think would work best and why?

Science



 

Geography

Year 6 

Year 6 started the term working on
place value and numbers up to
1,000,000. We have also been
reminding ourselves of the four
main operations, addition,
subtraction, multiplication and
division. This has included long
multiplication and long division,
which has certainly challenged our
brains! We have been applying our
skills to solving multi-step word
problems, learning how to break
down the problems and pick out the
key information we need. We have
also been working on prime
numbers, square numbers, common
factors and using our number
knowledge to find common
multiples.

Mathematics
Year 5

Year five started the year off with
working on place value and numbers
up to 1,000,000. We have put into
practice our addition and
subtraction skills, applying these to
solve missing number problems and
comparing calculations. This
included multi-step problems, that
challenged our reasoning skills. 

We have also looked at
multiplication and division,
recapping our knowledge of factors
and products from last year, as well
as finding out about square and cub
numbers.

Design Technology

We are working towards
preparing and making a three-
course meal in November – a
salad to start, salmon or halloumi
for the main and finished off with
a chocolate tart. We’ve been
looking at healthy eating and
balanced diets as a part of this
process.

Our Geography project this term
has been the creation of our
‘Anywhere Island’ – an island
uninhabited by humans where we
have been the decision makers in
the physical features, plants and
animals found there. This has been
a broad project that has linked
well to our Science and English
work around the theme. 



 

Within English, we have just finished our unit on Beowulf, where the

children learnt all about how to create and structure their own myths.

The classes have really enjoyed the story of Beowulf and particularly

enjoyed creating their own villainous monsters to put into their own

stories. The unit culminated in Year 5 and 6 publishing their work and

reading it out to Year 3 and 4 in some buddy reading sessions.

English

This term we are learning all about The Vikings. We have found out where
they came from, why they invaded other countries and whether they were
Raiders or Traders. 

We have also looked at what a day in the life of an everyday Viking might
have been like, using artifacts and archaeological information to help us
understand their lives.

History



 

Religious Education

This term we have been exploring self-portraits, we have

developed some drawing skills using continuous line

techniques and written a poem portrait. We played with

colour and texture to create a background for our poem

portrait which will form the basis of a mixed-media portrait.

Our RE unit this term has been focused on how God is seen as loving and
holy, predominantly in the Christian faith. We have investigated Bible verses,
contemporary texts, children’s Bible stories, religious music and stained-glass
windows to determine how these are used in the Christian faith to show how
God is worthy of being worshipped.

ART



YEAR 6 RESIDENTIAL

Condover Hall

Earlier this term, some of our Year 6
children had the amazing opportunity

to experience a residential trip to
Condover Hall. We had an action

packed week which included activities
like kayaking, climbing, archery, zip

lines, a sensory trail, circus skills and
many more. We returned a little bit
tired but with memories of many

experiences that the children won’t
forget!





SCHOOL PARLIAMENT

We had a high number of children prepare manifestos in the bid to be
successful in our 2024 elections. I want to take this opportunity to thank each
and every one of our candidates as they all worked really hard on their speech
and all reflected the vision and values of the school – well done! 

They were also very brave standing up in front of firstly a KS2 audience and
secondly a KS1 audience. Unfortunately, not everyone could be selected but all
candidates have agreed they would like to help with any administrative tasks
that Parliament have in future.

Once the candidates had given
their speeches all of the children
in school were given three tokens.
The children could use their token
to vote for:

1. Prime Minister
2. Chancellor
3. Eco Minister 

The process mimicked that of a
real election and we even carried
out exit interviews.

Election Results

Prime Minister –Aishah

Chancellor – Michael
Eco Minister – Praise

Since the election, Parliament
have set up ballot boxes in each
part of the school and have been
collecting pupil voice. They have
developed a reward system for
dojo points, shown trustees
around the school, and  carried
out book reviews for an author. In
addition to all this they  have also
been working on some fundraising
ideas.



SAFEGUARDING NEWS
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OPAL - OUTDOOR PLAY AND LEARNING

Did you know that there are over 15 different types of play you
could introduce to your child. Our lunchtime OPAL staff have
had specific training to become 'Play partners' to help your
children experience the best play they can.

In the dining hall our 'dining partners' encourage children to
eat healthily and cater to religious and individual additional
needs, getting to know the children personally to ensure that
they are encouraged to enjoy their lunch in a safe and
welcoming environment. 

All our lunchtime staff are there to help your children to make
the absolute best of their lunchtime. "



What are we
doing......

The Children
asked for......

“Please put monkey bars
on playground"

“Gym stuff for the field”
" More music at lunchtime" 

We have introduced 2
speakers to the playground
with child friendly music for
the children to dance to. 

We have invested in ninja
courses for the trees
which the children will be
introduced to soon.

A state of the art outdoor
gym is in development on
the field.

OPAL are always on the lookout for
fun, unique and unusual equipment
and apparatus for the children to play
with. 

We will continue to strive to better our
play provision and would love for you
to get involved and help us, however
you can. This can be through
donations, or by volunteering your
time to help us develop our outside
space.



Girls Team – The girls have started well, winning their qualifying
group and reaching the finals evening of the early season 7 a side
tournament. The finals were a good experience playing against
teams on a very quick 4G pitch, but they never gave up. They drew
their first league fixture 1:1 against Finlay and had a comprehensive
victory 3:1 against Linden.
 
Boys Team - The boys have just started the league fixtures, after
having to postpone our first fixture due to the weather. Whilst they
didn’t get the result against a strong and impressive Longlevens
team, they never gave up and showed promise for the season ahead.

Ten Year 5/6 girls were able to experience a

basketball taster event, which was run in

conjunction with Gloucester City Basketball

and they loved it.

CALTON STARS

A promising start to the
season, where the
squad attended a
netball festival.

Netball

The running club has started and welook forward to competing againstother teams in the Cross CountryChampionships next term.

Cross Country

SEND Bowling
Some great fun was had as a
small group of children were able
to complete in a tenpin bowling
event.

Basketball
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INCLUSION TEAM

We would like to introduce you to the Inclusion team:

Matt Holton- Inclusion lead
Stella Smithson- Family Support Worker and ELSA

Becci Duignan- Pastoral , Behaviour and Bereavement
Theressa Threadgill- Pastoral , Sand Play and ELSA

Shirley Yeomans -Pastoral and Therapeutic story writing.

Meet the Team

The team is there to offer support to you and
your children to negotiate some of the trickier
times in life.

We can offer support for behaviour challenges,
bereavement , low self esteem, friendship
issues,

We work with individuals and groups of
children using various programs and
therapies. We use puppets, toys. Lego and
sand to help the children.

We also link with outside agencies and are
fortunate to have access once a week to a TIC
Counceller.

We are always out in the playground before
school, so please feel free to come and have a
chat. If we can not answer your questions we
can normally find someone who can.

We are currently running Family Jigsaw for
years 3&4 and will be running more sessions in
the new year for year 1&2

Inclusion Team’s role



Mabel continues to be a great resource for
children. She has listened to readers, helped
children regulate their emotions or just be a
smiley happy face around school. 

She has also helped those who are afraid of
dogs. I am particularly impressed with Yousra
who did not like Mabel when she arrived. She
would not stroke Mabel and would hide
away. A great deal of encouragement and
support from Mabel has now made this
happen.....

Rainbow & Buzz
Rainbow and Buzz enjoyed their summer with
Mrs Threadgill and have returned to school well
rested and ready to help our children to settle
into their new routines.

This term they have continued to support
children during their Sandplay sessions. They
have also been helping children to settle into
their new routines

Mabel



Drumming Lessons - Year 2 Upwards

Music Lessons at Calton Primary

If you would like your child to
receive drum lessons at school,
please contact Mr. Guest at
midlandsdrumlessons@gmail.com
for further details including prices
and availability.

mailto:midlandsdrumlessons@gmail.com










Robinswood Hill

 Nature Tots 
30 Oct 27 Nov

These hands-on sessions take place
outdoors throughout the year and
are a fun way to discover nature.

Sessions usually run on the last
Wednesday of each month between
10.00am and 11.30am, and are only
£4.00 per child.

We recommend bringing some drinks
and snacks, and dressing for
whatever the weather may have in
store on the day.

For more details and to book a
place, please visit our website or

scan the QR code

Join us at Robinswood Hill with your pre-school little ones to explore
the nature reserve and enjoy some fun wildlife-themed activities

11 Dec

Gloucestershire Wildlife Trust Registered Charity 232580



FIND HALF TERM FUN

HOLIDAY CLUBS IN GLOUCESTER

www.gloucesterrocks.co.uk

Gloucester Rocks is built especially
to help families find low-cost
activities to do with the kids.

We have over 100 ideas of things to do in
Gloucester on our website to help keep
boredom at bay this October half term.

Quick links:
> Half term fun
> Parks and walks
> Free things to do in Gloucester

FIREWORK DISPLAYS IN
GLOUCESTER
It's time to wrap up warm and head outside to
enjoy some spectacular firework displays!
Gloucester is playing host to a sparkling
selection of Bonfire Night festivities,
guaranteed to wow the crowds and amaze the
whole family! Browse displays happening
around Gloucester in our guide.
Read more

https://www.gloucesterrocks.co.uk/
https://www.gloucesterrocks.co.uk/things-to-do/whats-on-gloucester-half-term
https://www.gloucesterrocks.co.uk/things-to-do/whats-on-gloucester-half-term
https://www.gloucesterrocks.co.uk/things-to-do/parks-and-walks
https://www.gloucesterrocks.co.uk/things-to-do/free
https://www.gloucesterrocks.co.uk/guides/firework-displays-in-gloucester
https://www.gloucesterrocks.co.uk/guides/firework-displays-in-gloucester


CHRISTMAS
FETE 2024
Saturday 23rd November
12:00PM - 15:00PMBattledown Centre For Children & Families
Harp Hill, Cheltenham, GL52 6PZ

COME & JOIN US FOR...
Hot food,

Music by Gary Quinn,
Santa's Grotto,

Crafts, Raffle,
Stalls & more!



The CFA held their Annual General Meeting in September and are looking
forward to proving parents with more information relating to events they

will be organising this year. 

Please follow us on our facebook page for more information and event
updates.

CFA - Calton Friends Association


